CSCU Transfer Council Meeting Summary October 4, 2024

On Friday, October 4, 2024, the <u>CSCU Transfer Council</u> Convened for their first meeting of the 24/25 academic year. This was a full-day in-person meeting held at the CSCU System Office. Below you will find a summary of the meeting:

- 1. CSCU Office of Transfer and Articulation provided updates on:
 - a. Next Steps for the CSCU General Education Transfer Credit Alignment Policy
 - b. Updates on Course Articulation and Review Schedule
 - c. Demo of Universal Transfer Explorer
 - d. Information on STEP
- 2. Rebecca Rist-Brown (Faculty, CT State: Middlesex) and Kevin Davis (Staff, SCSU) were re-elected as Co-Chairs
- 3. Membership was verified and two vacancies were noted:
 - a. ECSU: Faculty Representation
 - b. CT State: Faculty Representation (Nursing and Allied Health)
- 4. Two recommendations proposed through the Communications Work Group were approved
 - a. Provide a high-level summary of each Council meeting to relevant stakeholders to assist in the distribution of Transfer Council information
 - b. Create an online tool to allow the CSCU community an option to provide feedback on transfer
- 5. Kauther Badr (SCSU Faculty) has volunteered to lead the Work Group that will be tasked to draft the charge for the General Education Transfer Credit Alignment Oversight Committee. More details and a call for members will be announced soon.

The Transfer Council meets virtually every first Friday of the month from 1-3pm. Questions, comments, or items to address; should be directed to your institution's Council Representative. Membership can be found on the CSCU Transfer Council website, https://www.ct.edu/ota/council.